Phi Kappa's scholastic average for the second semester of the past
vear was not as high as was wished for, but this can easily be accounted
for by the confusion incident to moving into our new Home. However,
we easily kept within the Pan-Hellenic limits.

Phi Kappa will have to be very successful in its rushing for next fall
in order to recoup itself for the loss of seven seniors, Brothers McClelland,
Thompson, Livermore, Koerner, D. O, Howard, J. C. Howard and Schooley.

The Institution of Phi Omicron at Madison was attended by many
Brothers from Phi Kappa and all of them were very enthusiastic about
the cordial welcome extended by our new Wisconsin Brothers.

The Chapter had several visitors during the closing weeks of the school
year, among whom were Brother Edward C. Bailly, President of the Fra-
ternity, Brother Carl T. Sigman, National Secretary, Brother Perkins,
Phi Epsilon, and Brother Schenkenberg, Phi Omicron.
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